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On June 1, 2018, the SEC announced settlements with 13 private investment firms that allegedly failed repeatedly to file 

Form PF or required annual amendments.1  Each of the firms was censured and agreed to pay a fine of $75,000.   

As a reminder, registered investment advisers who advise one or more private equity funds and have at least $150 million 

of AUM are required to file Form PF.  Private equity firms generally file on an annual basis, within 120 days of the end of 

the fiscal year, with additional information required regarding funds and underlying investments for large advisers with $2 

billion of AUM.  

Please see our previous alert, Private Equity Alert: Year-End Reminder for more information about filing deadlines 

applicable to private equity managers.   

 
1  See https://www.sec.gov/news/press-release/2018-100. 
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